University Resources Council 
Minutes

Meeting Number 2







     Sept. 15, 2009

Meeting called to order at 1:03 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Michael Losquadro, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Patricia Meylor, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, DeeDee Green, Douglas Butler, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Cara Richards, Paul Ratanasirpong, Ray Wang, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, Patricia Kearney, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Carol Perruso, Mary Anwar, Charleen Rice, Christopher Chavez, and James Ahumada. 
1. The agenda was approved.
2. Minutes from meeting #1, the organizational meeting of May 19, 2009, were approved with minor revision. Corrected minutes will be posted to the Academic Senate website: http://www.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/councils/fac/agendas/
3. The new members of the council were introduced: 
· Michael Losquadro, Associate Vice President for Development

· Robert Chi, Chair of the Department of Information Systems, College of Business Administration
· Paul Ratanasiripong, Professor of Advanced Studies in Education & Counseling, College of Education

· Carol Perruso-Brown, Senior Assistant Librarian, University Library
· James Ahumada, Student Representative, Associated Students, Inc.

4. Announcements

· The officers for 2009-2010 term were introduced: Chair Pat Kearney, Vice Chair Margaret Costa, and Secretary Ann Johnson. 
· Appointments: 

1. Council Liaison to the Academic Senate—Margaret Costa was appointed to serve as the Liaison.
2. Representative to AS Board of Control—Once again, there were no volunteers to serve in this position. 
3. Chair as Council Liaison to Campus Planning Committee, Academic Senate Emergency Committee, and Resource Planning Process (RPP) Task Force—Pat Kearney will continue to serve in these positions.
5. 2009-10 CY Budget & 2010-11 Budget Preview:  President King Alexander, 


Interim Provost Don Para, and VP of Administration & Finance Mary Stephens.
The presentation is currently available on the President’s website at: http://daf.csulb.edu/offices/univ_svcs/budget/docs/fy0910/pdf/CSULB_BUDGET_Pres%20.pdf
2009-2010 Budget results. 
VP of Administration and Finance Mary Stevens discussed how the University dealt with the budget cuts announced at the start of July, 2009. The campus received a permanent budget cut of $44,076,600 and a one-time cut of $5,574,700. Mandatory costs (health care, electricity, faculty PPI salary, new space adjustments) increased by $2,101,700 and campus priorities ($1.8M for capital campaign, $500K classroom maintenance) will cost an additional $2,347,300. 

Total of cuts and cost increases for this year: $54 million
Total permanent cuts and cost increases: $48.5 million
For the 2009-2010 budget year, the shortfall was addressed with permanent and one-time solutions. Permanent solutions were: student fee increase ($17 million), non-resident tuition increase ($1 million), and reductions to operating divisions ($10 million). Measures for this year only were furloughs ($20 million) and use of campus reserves by the President ($5.5 million). 
Total permanent solutions: $28.5 million
Total one-time solutions: $25.5 million

While implementing these solutions, the percentage of the total operating expenditures for instruction has not decreased.  In fact, the percentage increased slightly from 54.1% to 54.3%. 
2010-2011 Preview
The Chancellors Office is requiring an additional 10.8% cut in enrollment, reducing our campus FTES by 3,044, resulting in a loss of fee revenue of $9,554,045.
Because the Chancellor’s office recalculated how to distribute prior budget cuts across the 23 campuses, assisting those campuses with greater budget problems (and lower enrollments), our campus's permanent budget cut will increase by $3.9 million.  
Budget planning is going forward with the assumption that furloughs will not continue next year. 

VP Mary Stevens presented three scenarios of what might happen next year. Each scenario resulted in a shortfall of between $24 million to nearly $30 million for 2010-2011. Even with the best case scenario, the campus will suffer a 3-year loss of 28% of our budget.
The presentation concluded with some key questions for faculty to consider:

· “What non-state resources can be used?”

· “What activities can be deferred for a time?”

· “How significant are these activities compared to our most mission-central activities?”

President Alexander made remarks about the budget situation. He emphasized that protecting instruction has been and will continue to be the goal. He warned against the temptation to call for programs to be cut, explaining that cutting programs does not save money, because the campus must absorb those students elsewhere or lose FTES and the fees that come with it. 
Vice Provost David Dowell also emphasized that downsizing academic programs is not an easy solution for the budget problems.  We do not have a lot of underutilized programs that could absorb students without increasing costs (i.e. hiring new faculty). 
Q & A followed the presentation:
Mary Anwar: What are the numbers on layoffs and positions lost to attrition? 
President Alexander: The campus has cut or lost almost 300 positions overall, mostly from part-time faculty and staff positions. 

Margaret Costa: What about the early-start program, which are remedial math and English programs?  
Vice Provost  Dowell: Remediation programs would remain in place. 

Cara Richards: Are there requirements placed on us by the state that we cannot meet due to the loss of state support? 
VP Stevens and President Alexander answered that this is certainly the case. They further stated that, when possible, Academic Affairs does try to fight for more campus autonomy.

Tim Caron: What types of positions have been eliminated?
President Alexander indicated that many were MPP (management personnel) positions.
Bill Kelemen: What has been decided about admitting less students, and what voice does our campus have with the Chancellor’s office regarding these matters? 
President Alexander explained the importance of not serving the same number of students for less money. This is the position the Chancellor’s Office has taken to pressure the legislature and protect the long-term quality of education. 
Jalal Torabsadeh: What is the state’s long-term plan for higher education? The solutions proposed are short-term and un-coordinated.  Is the legislature making long-term plans? 
President Alexander:  Given the political situation of a lame-duck Governor and our current legislature, there is not much planning going on right now. The master plan for education has largely been abandoned because the state has not met its obligations under the compact.  
As the discussion developed, the efficiency of our campus became evident. The campus has endured a string of budget reductions, leaving few areas to cut. 

The President and VP Stevens indicated that there are no solutions that are off the table, except cuts that effect campus safety. 
The maintenance of the University website and BeachBoard was suggested as another priority. 
6. Mission of URC and plans/process for AY 2009-10.
For the benefit of new members, the council was reminded of the mission of the URC. This was followed by discussion about how to proceed for the AY 2009-2010. 

Given the extreme nature of the state-wide budget shortfall and its impact on CSULB, Pat Kearney suggested that we suspend the task forces this year in an effort to more directly examine the campus budget, potentially offering recommendations to the Academic Senate and/or to RPP directly.

Bill Moore, Mary Anwar, and others suggested that the council should take a more active role in setting priorities for the budget process. 

Another possible issue for the council to address would be assessing the impact of the furloughs on students and teaching outcomes; however, members suggested that the furloughs were already here, and we might more usefully direct our attention to what will happen with the budget next year.

A final suggestion was that the council can help departments deal with the budget crisis by providing them with resources and solutions.  In particular, council members seemed to favor drafting a model or protocol to assist individual academic departments or units in their efforts to manage the budget. 
Further mission planning for AY 2009-10 will continue at the next meeting.

7.   Adjournment: 3:00

Respectfully submitted by
Ann Johnson

These minutes have not been approved.

